Present were Sel. Todd, Sel. Olson and Betty Hooper, secretary.

The Selectmen with William Caldwell at 7:30 to discuss welfare extended to Sandra Clarkson, who rents an apartment from Mr. Caldwell with rental arrears in the amount of \$1,100. Sel. Todd advised that the town had paid her electric bill and arranged for food on a weekly basis. The concern is the back rent, which the town is reluctant to pay. Mr. Caldwell does not truly wish to evict her because in the past she has been a good tenant. He has given her until Sept. 30 to pay the back rent, which he claims she assured him she would have. It was agreed that a final decision would be made on October 1 after noting what action she takes. Mr. Caldwell feels he has been lenient enough and plans to evict her, this being his only recourse.

August Gomes (III) came in with an estimate on firehouse landscaping. being as the price is beyond the amount available, it will be considered to wait until next spring after the town can budget for more money. He expects the job would take about ten days.

Sandra Gallup asked permission to have 300 postcards printed for the purpose of sending notices to those who have not re-registered for voting, per State law. Permission granted.

Sandra Clarkson came in to up-date the Selectmen on her financial condition. She was advised the town would not pay back rent but would pay the month of October, extend food allowance and pay her month's electric bill. She was asked what her relationship was with her parents and she admitted they were not on speaking terms. She said she is making a real effort to work but is yet without transportation.

The Selectmen will schedule to meet with her parents, leaning on RSA:19, dealing with liabilities of support.

Sel. Olson reported that Health Officer, Dr. Brooks, took a sample of the water at the River Road Spring and found it to be much contaminated. A second test showed less contamination, but not clear. The State Highway crew cleaned the well on Sept. 23, finding much trash and debris. Another sample will be taken, hoping the cleaning has rectified the situation.

A building permit was issued to Albert LaMarche.

Driveway permits were issued to Daniel Towne and Virginia Parsons.